Proposed Design for the Old Auburn Ranch Property
by David Allen
Neighbors, please join us at the next Maidu Neighborhood Association Meeting where City of Roseville officials will review their latest proposed design for the Old Auburn Ranch property.  As shown on the map on Page 2 of this publication, the property is on the corner of Old Auburn Road and South Cirby.

The City originally proposed rezoning the property from 27 units to 89 units, then 51 units.  Neither proposal received neighborhood support.  Now, City officials seek our input on their latest proposal of 33 detached homes with the remainder of the property (approximately 65%) to be designated permanent open space.

The City, which owns the property, seeks our input before rezoning the property and selling it.  Please attend our neighborhood meeting on Tuesday, January 27, 2009, at the Sargeant Elementary School Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, at 7:00 pm and provide your comments and input.  
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Santa Support Still Strong
by Dave Steele

The 16th of December seems so long ago now but to the many families who braved the chilly evening, it was worth remembering.  Hot chocolate and cookies made the waiting more enjoyable and the social atmosphere of folks just having fun waiting for Santa was worth the experience for young and old alike.

Real Christmas music and luminarias were helpful in setting the festive mood for the crowd.  The arrival of the motorcade and accompanying sirens heightened the expectations, capped off by the Big Guy himself who was his usual boisterous and jolly old self.

Many thanks to the Maidu volunteers and the City of Roseville personnel who helped to make the event happen.   More neighbors are getting involved in the Maidu Association, widely known in Roseville as one of the most - if not THE most - active and enthusiastic neighborhoods of the City.   Please join the fun next time - we’ll have a place for you.

Project Play - - Building Playgrounds for All Abilities
The City of Roseville is partnering with a non-profit organization called Shane’s Inspiration to create Roseville’s first universally-accessible playgrounds.  Three playgrounds are planned; one for Mahany Park; one for Maidu Park; and one for Royer Park.  Currently, construction is underway at Maidu Park.

Shane’s Inspiration is dedicated to improving the lives of children with disabilities.  The vision of Shane’s Inspiration is “To eliminate bias against children with disabilities.”  The mission statement of Shane’s Inspiration is “To create universally-accessible playgrounds and programs that integrate children of all abilities socially, physically, emotionally, fostering acceptance, friendship and understanding.”  See next month’s newsletter for more information on this project.
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Household Hazardous Waste
by Xandra Tielman

Some of you know that in February 2006, a state law was passed prohibiting the disposal of hazardous waste in your weekly trash; but did you know that the City of Roseville will pick up those waste items not permissible in your weekly garbage right from your front door for FREE?  This includes universal waste items such as fluorescent bulbs (yes, the energy efficient ones); batteries; automotive waste, such as car batteries, motor oil and oil filters; electronic waste, such as printers, computers, monitors, televisions, cell phones, etc.; cooking fats and oils; and water heaters.  For a complete list of the items accepted, go to the City website (www.roseville.ca.us) and click on “Recycling.”  One way to take advantage of this offer is to collect these items at home in a separate container away from children or pets, then when you have a sizeable amount of waste, telephone the City at 774-5780 to arrange for pick up.  
